Friends of Bealings School

Meeting Minutes

Friday September 19th 2014
Venue: Bealings School
Start time: 3.15 pm

Present: Heather Chandler (HC), Emma Barton (EB), Cathy Lawson (CL), Deborah Lait (DL), Debbie Cowley(DC), Sophie Ruiz (SR), Kelly McLoughlin (KM), Joy Lowe (JL), Rachel Maitland (RM), Elizabeth Mansfield (EM),Tabitha Jones (TJ), Sam Simpson (SS), Diener Hibble (DH), Duncan Bathgate (DB), Jean Hook (JH) and Catherine Beresford (CB).
Apologies: Joss Saunders
Approval and confirmation of previous minutes: Minutes were approved.
1.Calendar for 2015
The theme for this year’s Christmas calendar is going to be ‘Films’. TJ will coordinate this and all films will have a U or PG rating so that they are appropriate for all year groups.
2.Clothing collection update 
The next clothing collection will be on October 10th 2014. HC requested that FOBS share the waiting time outside the Village Hall as sometimes the collection van does not come at 9.30 am and there can be a waiting time of up to an hour. Bags were already with the school office and so teachers are free to collect and disperse at their convenience. DL suggested that parents be able to drop off bags at another location prior to collection day as not all parents were able to do this on Friday mornings. Bags2schools are still interested in coming in to Bealings to talk to the children about the work that they do and what happens to the clothes they collect. KM and DB made it known that this would be convenient any day except Mondays during the week at 10.15 am 

Action: HC to send out a letter with alternative drop off arrangements prior to the 10th October.
Action: HC to contact Bags2schools and inform of this time.

3.FOBS survey/fundraising objectives feedback
EB fed back summary of results to all those present. This had been a very successful approach to gathering parent and child views. Over half of the families registered at Bealings had responded with 33 taking part. It also gave families an opportunity to suggest alternative areas for school improvement and future fund raising objectives. The most significant result was that new play apparatus for the playing field was ranked highest in order of preference for items to be fund raised for this year. Other popular items were books for the library and picnic benches. It was noted that the school had already invested in some new durable recycled plastic benches for the café area. DB raised a concern about the overall cost of new play apparatus but EB was looking in to play grants to help with fund raising by FOBS.
Action: EB to attach a more detailed summary of the survey results to the minutes.
4.Support for 20’s plenty sign.
All agreed that this was a very important issue but unfortunately was not something that FOBS could fund raise for. These signs presently cost circa £5000, however this was a school issue and had already been investigated and discussed at Parish Council meetings in the past with some opposition from local residents. HC informed the meeting that the Parish Council have recently approached FOBS with a view to opening this up again and so HC was happy to create a separate working group to look into road safety strategies. 
Action: HC to get Bealings’ most up to date travel plan from Duncan.
5.Nearly new sale
CL reported back that from the survey results this was not a popular fund raising event with parents. CL also confirmed that it could be high risk and very time consuming. She suggested that an alternative would be to take items to Capel St.Mary School, which is holding its own Nearly New sale. FOBS would offer to help on the day and would then receive up to 70% of any money made on items donated by Bealings. As this would not be until the Spring Term CL agreed to feed back at next meeting.

6.Christmas Fair

RM put forward the idea of Bealings putting on a Christmas Fair on Monday 15th December 1pm. The children would be involved in making games, Art, Christmas cards etc to sell. Funds could also be raised by asking parents/friends if they would like to sell their homemade items and pay for their pitch as a donation to FOBS. It was felt that this would be well attended as ‘whole school events’ were ranked highly in the survey. It was agreed there would be no Christmas Disco this year but possibly a Father Christmas Grotto. The time of the Fair may be open to discussion to make it more accessible to parents.
Action: CB,CL,HC and RM to set up a separate Christmas working group to discuss and organise.
7.Christmas DVDs

Cheryl was happy to organise this again but it was noted that this would be her last year. This responsibility will need to be taken up by someone else next Christmas 2015. Tom Newman would be filming again.

8. ‘Link to Hope’ shoe box appeal for Christmas
This was raised and referred to DB as the FOBS constitution stipulates the raising of funds for Bealings children.
Action: EB to discuss with JS as alternative to Samaritans Purse shoe box appeal. 
9.Future fundraising opportunities 
Although sponsored and adult social events were not supported highly in the survey as types of fund raising, it was felt that it had been 2 years since the last Sponsored walk, and so could be discussed again at the next meeting as a possible event for the Spring Term 2015. 
10.Dropbox/Email/website

HC has created a Dropbox account for FOBS where she has placed all past documentation and pro-formers for future FOBS committee members to access. A big thank you, also, to Fiona for all her help with Surveymonkey, updating the FOBS web page and general admin for FOBS.
11.AOB
11.Easy fundraising was still working well but HC would send out another reminder to all parents about how to access and use this.
12. DB noted that there was a schools network of recommended play equipment companies that might be useful to access.
13.TJ shared some information about Solar PV grants being handed out by Suffolk Council and passed this on to on to DB for schools interest.
14.New car parking information has been sent round to all parents as HC was aware that new parents may not be aware of parking procedures. 

Action: The school will ask the church to put up a sign that makes it clear to parents that the layby is a drop off point only and not for parking. 

Action: HC to ask office a letter can be put in the prospectus regarding behaviour whilst in school uniform and safety awareness around walking to and from the car park. 
15.DL raised the issue of the Tiles that were commissioned and paid for by various parents past and present. These had still not been cemented to the extension wall of the school. SR suggested that her father in law would be happy to come and cement these on, preferably on a weekend when the children are not in school.  

Action: DB to co-ordinate and complete.
16.DH and EB raised issue of bike rack being near the bins and not child/parent friendly. 

Action: DH and EB to look at alternative position with DB and move bike rack a.s.a.p.
Meeting end: 3.10pm
Date of next meeting: TBC
